
Pfizer Inc. 
7000 Portage Road 
Kalamazoo, MI 49001 

Dee L. Clement 
Senior Advisor - RSO 
tel269-833-9431 
fax 269-833-9400 
dee.l.clement @pfizer.com 

August 22,2007 

Mr. William Snell 
Decommissioning Branch 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region I11 
2443 Warrenville Road STE 210 
Lisle, IL 605324352 

Subject: Submittal of the final report for Building 172 D&D project and a request for amendment to 
remove Building 172 from Radioactive Materials License 2 1-00 18243 

Dear Mr. Snell: 

This letter is to notify you that Pharmacia & Upjohn Company LLC (a subsidiary of Pfzer h c )  has 
completed the decontamination and decommissioning @&D) activities for Building 172 (includes the 
incinerator system and north tank farm - NTF) at 7000 Portage Road, Kalamazoo MI (Manufacturing 
Complex). The results of the D&D activities summarized in the enclosed final report, demonstrate that the 
impacted building & systems are suitable to release for unrestricted use, in accordance with 10 CFR 20 
Subpart E and Pfizer NRC license requirements Item 10.5. As documented in the Final Status Survey 
report, residual activity levels are essentially equal to natural background levels. 

Pfizer contracted Safety and Ecology Corporation (SEC) to perform the D&D activities in accordance 
with the D&D Plan submitted to the NRC Region III - Decommissioning Branch on March 15,2007. The 
D&D Plan was based on the Multi-Agency Radiation Survey and Site Investigation Manual (MARSSIM) 
and Pfizer’s site decommissioning procedures. 

In addition, pfizer is requesting an amendment to eliminate Building 172 from the existing byproduct 
material license number 21-00182-03. Building 172 was approved by our Broad Scope Type A License as 
a location of use but not specifically named on the license. The current plan is to remove and recycle the 
incinerator equipment and tanks from the NTF yet retain Building 172 for future use. 

Accompanying this letter are two copies of the final report for your review and evaluation. The original 
supporting documents are available by contacting me. We appreciate your time and effort in the 
completion of the D&D process and the initiation of an amendment to our license. Please contact Dee 
Clement at (269) 833-943 1 if you have any questions concerning these requests. 

Dee L. Clement 
Radiation Safety Officer - Kalamazoo Site 

Cc: Kevin Null - NRC Licensing Section 

RECEIVED AUG 2 8 2007 
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